
 

 
 
 

 

AUSTRALIAN CUSTOMS NOTICE NO. 2004/55 

Changed cargo reporting requirements 
 
With effect from 13 January 2005, all cargo intended to be landed at any port or airport in 
Australia must be reported before the ship or aircraft arrives at its first Australian port or airport. 
 
The current requirement to report cargo before the port or airport at which it will be landed is 
being changed by the Customs Legislation Amendment (Airports, Ports and Cargo Security) 
Act 2004 (the amending Act). 
 
The amending Act will also allow the minimum periods for lodging impending arrival, cargo and 
passenger reports for ships to be prescribed by regulation.  For the time being, the current 
reporting periods of at least: 
 

• 48 hours before arrival for voyages likely to take 48 hours or more;  and 
• 24 hours before arrival for voyages likely to take less than 48 hours 

 
will be maintained by regulations which will apply from 13 January 2005. 
 
Transitional measures for ships arriving on or after 13 January 2005 will continue the old cargo 
reporting requirements where partial reports have been, or were required to be, communicated 
before that date. 
 
The new requirement to report all cargo before the first port or airport will apply in all other 
circumstances from 13 January 2005. 
 
As indicated when the legislation was introduced into Parliament, these amendments reflect the 
changing nature of the international trade environment, and provide the flexibility to respond 
more promptly to security issues. 
 
Inquiries about this notice may be directed to the Manager, Cargo Reporting Policy on 
(02) 6275 6758 or the Manager, Legislation and Development on (02) 6245 5977 or faxed to 
(02) 6245 5446. 
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